Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Council Tax
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, about the impact on recovery action for Council Tax Accounts where a banded scheme has been implemented. 

1.What is the name of your Local Authority?

Answer:
Leicester City Council


2.What was your in year collection rate (%) for the year 2022/23?

Council Tax – 92.62%


3.Was your Council Tax Reduction delivered through a banded scheme in 2022/23?

No


4.If yes, please provide the link to the application on your website?

N/A


5.How many Council Tax Accounts did you have in the year 2022/23?
for this and the following questions, please assume 1 account per property, where there are in year changes in liability.

As at 31/03/2023 there were 143,677 properties with an in year council tax liability.

6.How many accounts had an award of Council Tax Reduction in 2022/23?

24,566 as at 31/03/2023


7.Of the accounts in Q6, how many were issued with a final notice within the year 22/23?

8.Of the accounts in Q6, how many progressed to liability order within the year 22/23?

9.Of the remaining accounts without Council Tax Reduction, how many were issued with a final notice within the year 22/23

10.Of the remaining accounts without Council Tax Reduction, how many progressed to liability order within the year 22/23

For questions 7 to 10, this data is available at Council Tax and Business Rate Recovery — Leicester Open Data and the Council here applies the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 21 of the Act, namely the information is already in the public domain. 
We do not have a breakdown between Council Tax Support and non-Council Tax Support caseload. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
